
Mr. Paul-Alexander Crystal 
401 W 110th St 
Apt 2007 
New York, NY 10025-2445 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Paul-Alexander Crystal 
 



Mr. David Weissman 
3 Kingston Rd 
Scarsdale, NY 10583-1119 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Weissman 
 



Dr. Lisa Allarde 
129 Milan Way 
Green Lane, PA 18054 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Lisa Allarde 
 



Ms. Janette Jorgensen 
24 Drew Road 
Richford, VT 05476 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Janette Jorgensen 
 



Mrs. Sarah Marciniak 
2653 W Seneca Tpke 
Marcellus, NY 13108-9777 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sarah Marciniak 
 



Mrs. Sarah Marciniak 
2653 W Seneca Tpke 
Marcellus, NY 13108-9777 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sarah Marciniak 
 



Ms. Elizabeth Seltzer 
2901 Burden Rd 
Brookhaven, PA 19015-3309 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Elizabeth Seltzer 
 



Ms. Sarah McNaull 
2521 W Danby Rd 
West Danby, NY 14883-9668 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sarah McNaull 
 



Mr. David Gilbert 
103 Grandview Ave 
Nanuet, NY 10954-2527 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Gilbert 
 



Ms. liz mostov 
315 W 90th St 
Apt 4 
New York, NY 10024-1646 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. liz mostov 
 



Mrs. Eugenia Grignon 
84 Pruyn Hill Rd 
Mechanicville, NY 12118-3518 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Eugenia Grignon 
 



Dr. Jean Naples 
9 Benson St 
West Haverstraw, NY 10993-1302 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Jean Naples 
 



Ms. Brigette Andrukiewicz 
430 E 6th St 
Apt 12c 
New York, NY 10009-6431 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Brigette Andrukiewicz 
 



Mrs. Margot VanEtten 
437 Upper Valley Rd 
Rochester, NY 14624-2310 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Margot VanEtten 
 



Mr. Michael Carney 
25 Bowers Ave 
Runnemede, NJ 08078-1633 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael Carney 
 



Mr. Tim Leighton 
17019 Ashton Oaks Dr 
Charlotte, NC 28278-8433 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Tim Leighton 
 



Mr. Neal Madnick 
16910 33rd Ave 
Flushing, NY 11358-1802 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Neal Madnick 
 



Mrs. M. Dürrenberg 
Lohkoppelweg 
Hamburg, None 22529 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. M. Dürrenberg 
 



Ms. chris mcginn 
336 W 95th St Apt 53 
New York, NY 10025-6109 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. chris mcginn 
 



Mr. Peter Thompson 
658 W Onondaga St 
Syracuse, NY 13204-3757 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Peter Thompson 
 



Mr. Neil Freson 
26 Bitternell Ln 
Henrietta, NY 14467-9731 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Neil Freson 
 



Ms. Anna Krusinski 
PO Box 99 
Hobart, NY 13788-0099 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Anna Krusinski 
 



Mr. michael riley 
20 Canton Rd 
Quincy, MA 02171-3013 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. michael riley 
 



Mrs. Cindy Marshall 
9 Fox Trl 
Fairfield, PA 17320-8053 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Cindy Marshall 
 



Mr. Dan Sokal 
Lysander 
Baldwinsville, NY 13027 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Dan Sokal 
 



Ms. Georgean Arsons 
6 Sunrise Way 
Sea Bright, NJ 07760 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Georgean Arsons 
 



Ms. evelyn och 
871 Bridgewater Dr 
Pittsburgh, PA 15216-1723 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. evelyn och 
 



Mr. Justin Small 
5b Notre Dame St 
Westfield, MA 01085-1923 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Justin Small 
 



Mr. ike rauth 
105 Liberty Ave 
Port Jefferson, NY 11777-2008 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. ike rauth 
 



Mr. Ethan Machemer 
194 Oxford St 
Apt 8 
Rochester, NY 14607-2181 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ethan Machemer 
 



Mr. Stephen and Robin Newberg 
146 Granville Rd 
North Granby, CT 06060-1301 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Stephen and Robin Newberg 
 



Ms. sunny kim 
13923 Whetstone Manor Ct 
Clifton, VA 20124-2530 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. sunny kim 
 



Miss Jessie Rosenthal 
;lajksdf 
Albany, NY 12203 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Jessie Rosenthal 
 



Mr. Randy DeAngelo 
1186 Hylan Blvd 
Staten Island, NY 10305-1920 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Randy DeAngelo 
 



Dr. Ralph Garlin Clingan, PhD 
48 Corsi Rd 
Bloomfield, NJ 07003-4025 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
mid water trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and by catch reduction measures before 
the public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all mid water trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and by catch of river herring, 
shad, groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring by catch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring mid water trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Ralph Garlin Clingan, PhD 
 



Mr. David Bennett 
6540 Wagon Dr 
Fredericksburg, VA 22407-6317 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Bennett 
 



Mr. Richard Ludwig 
6050 Franklin Hill Rd 
East Stroudsburg, PA 18301-9268 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Richard Ludwig 
 



Mrs. Jambrina Sakellaropoulo 
7422 Brown Bark Ter 
Charlotte, NC 28226-3865 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jambrina Sakellaropoulo 
 



Ms. Colleen Roots 
5910 Great Star Dr Unit 205 
Clarksville, MD 21029-1343 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Colleen Roots 
 



Mr. Bruce Bishoff 
23 E Willow Ter 
Mechanicsburg, PA 17050-1802 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bruce Bishoff 
 



Ms. mardi hanson 
183 Killingworth Rd 
Higganum, CT 06441-4303 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. mardi hanson 
 



Mr. Charles Neidich 
200 Cabrini Blvd 
New York, NY 10033-1100 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Charles Neidich 
 



Ms. Gail Goldsmith 
PO Box 604 
Block Island, RI 02807-0604 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Gail Goldsmith 
 



Ms. Portia McCracken 
917 Forest Hill Dr 
Greensboro, NC 27410-4709 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the Atlantic herring fishery 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery, a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Portia McCracken 
 



Dr. Richard Crosland 
8342 Rocky Springs Rd 
Frederick, MD 21702-2382 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Richard Crosland 
 



Dr. James Seiler 
PO Box 660 
Alpine, NJ 07620-0660 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. James Seiler 
 



Ms. Regina Ribaudo 
15 Clay St 
North Brunswick, NJ 08902-4255 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Regina Ribaudo 
 



Ms. Dianne Darr 
18 Oakhurst Homes Apt E 
Johnstown, PA 15906-3518 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Dianne Darr 
 



Ms. Carolyn Hawkins 
23476 Revercomb Rd 
Lignum, VA 22726-1723 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Carolyn Hawkins 
 



Mrs. Sharon Bulovcsak 
127 Hauser Ave 
Yardville, NJ 08620-1703 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sharon Bulovcsak 
 



Mr. Michael KochKetola 
1160 nsoth main street ap 220 
Middletown, CT 06457 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael KochKetola 
 



Dr. Wendy Palmquist 
77 Summit Rd 
Plymouth, NH 03264-1306 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Wendy Palmquist 
 



Ms. Annie Bien 
29 Tiffany Pl 
Brooklyn, NY 11231-2996 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Annie Bien 
 



Mr. Sean Crespo 
35 W 75th St 
New York, NY 10023-2021 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Sean Crespo 
 



Miss Mary Ann Smale 
37 Dyers Bay Rd 
Steuben, ME 04680-3110 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Mary Ann Smale 
 



Dr. Eric Crump 
305 Hanover St 
Gettysburg, PA 17325-1915 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Eric Crump 
 



Ms. Tali Weiss 
225 Central Park W 
New York, NY 10024-6026 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Tali Weiss 
 



Mr. Carlos Oropeza 
106 Ava Ave 
Somerdale, NJ 08083-1704 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Carlos Oropeza 
 



Ms. TINA WOOD 
589 Chatsworth Rd 
Tabernacle, NJ 08088-9334 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: THIS HAS TO STOP !!!  Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. TINA WOOD 
 



Mrs. Heidi blechar 
28 Ward Ln 
Darien, CT 06820-3638 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
It is perverse to blame other animals for the decline of fish etc. when 
you watch what is called fishing today it is a disgrace. How long will 
this go on? why has noone enough courage to go against the lobbies and 
do soemthing. 
We are destroying all fish very soon, many are already gone. Wake up, 
it is high time!!!! 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 



Mrs. Heidi blechar 
 



Ms. Suzanne Spiker 
2 Villa Dr 
Ambler, PA 19002-5064 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Suzanne Spiker 
 



Ms. Mary Lynn Hanley 
137 Riverside Dr 
New York, NY 10024-3702 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Lynn Hanley 
 



Ms. Gloria Hatrick 
3 1/2 Dunning St Apt 2 
Brunswick, ME 04011-1905 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Gloria Hatrick 
 



Ms. Fran Hoef-Bouchard 
739 Congress St 
Portland, ME 04102-3370 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Fran Hoef-Bouchard 
 



Ms. Deborah Fitzgerald 
14 Milltown Rd 
Bridgewater, NJ 08807-2613 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Deborah Fitzgerald 
 



Mr. Arthur L P Brown 
9204 Coach Way 
Chapel Hill, NC 27516-5843 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Arthur L P Brown 
 



Ms. Margie Becker-Lewin 
25 W 81st St # 6a 
New York, NY 10024-6023 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Margie Becker-Lewin 
 



Mr. Stanley Becker 
370 W Broadway Apt 3c 
Long Beach, NY 11561-3915 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Stanley Becker 
 



Mr. Bill Daniels 
PO Box 273 
Nanticoke, PA 18634-0273 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bill Daniels 
 



Ms. Jackie Nelson 
158 Washington Blvd 
Springfield, MA 01108-2521 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jackie Nelson 
 



Mr. Michael Halfen 
9 Elizabeth Ct 
Newark, DE 19711-5682 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael Halfen 
 



Ms. kathy fontana 
3811 Charles Ave 
Alexandria, VA 22305-2053 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. kathy fontana 
 



Mrs. Laurie Conroy 
81 Albion Rd 
Wellesley, MA 02481-1351 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Laurie Conroy 
 



Ms. frances OBrien 
36 Orchard St 
Jamaica Plain, MA 02130-2722 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. frances OBrien 
 



Mr. Bob Rusk 
403 Claridge Ct 
Point Pleasant Boro, NJ 08742-2168 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bob Rusk 
 



Mr. Mark Mansfield 
37 Madison St 
Geneva, NY 14456-2853 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mark Mansfield 
 



Mrs. Lauri Moon 
2210 Division Rd 
Williamsport, PA 17701-1214 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Lauri Moon 
 



Mr. Eric Fournier 
142 Main St 
Quincy, MA 02169-7027 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Eric Fournier 
 



Ms. Lara Marshall 
1368 Stoney Brook Ln 
Boone, NC 28607-9316 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Lara Marshall 
 



Ms. Kathy Schwager 
24 Bliss St 
Patchogue, NY 11772-1508 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kathy Schwager 
 



Mr. Marc Hoffman 
313 Lower State Rd 
North Wales, PA 19454-1307 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Marc Hoffman 
 



Mr. Sean Kilpatrick 
16 W 16th St Apt 1pn 
New York, NY 10011-6327 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Sean Kilpatrick 
 



Ms. Catherine Nelson 
3 Sadore Ln Apt 5y 
Yonkers, NY 10710-4766 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Catherine Nelson 
 



Ms. Claudia Fennelly 
36 Farragut Ave 
Medford, MA 02155-4012 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Claudia Fennelly 
 



Ms. Margo Falahee 
414 Hillview Dr 
Linthicum Heights, MD 21090-1865 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Margo Falahee 
 



Ms. Alison Schroeer 
107 Moon St 
Southbridge, MA 01550-1388 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Alison Schroeer 
 



Ms. carol broll 
242 Bartron Rd 
Tunkhannock, PA 18657-1475 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. carol broll 
 



Mr. aron shevis 
302 Windsor Pl 
Brooklyn, NY 11218-1259 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. aron shevis 
 



Ms. Sharon Garlena 
1054 Patchell St 
Frederick, MD 21702-9245 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sharon Garlena 
 



Ms. Milva DeLuca 
35 Caldwell Ave 
Stamford, CT 06902-6115 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Milva DeLuca 
 



Mr. David Myers 
59 Flanagan Dr 
Framingham, MA 01701-3714 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Myers 
 



Ms. Jacquelyn Ballance 
35 Warner St 
Florence, MA 01062-2728 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jacquelyn Ballance 
 



Mrs. Lilo Prinz 
Aubrigstrasse 7 
Au/ZH, None 12345 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Lilo Prinz 
 



Mr. George Thompson 
281 Abbot Hill Rd 
Wilton, NH 03086-5918 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. George Thompson 
 



Mrs. Pat Dengel 
1062 Trail Rd 
Hummelstown, PA 17036-7436 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Pat Dengel 
 



Dr. Esther Weaver 
47 Hawleys Corners Rd 
Highland, NY 12528-2716 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Esther Weaver 
 



Ms. Phyllis Mollen 
205 W 91st St 
New York, NY 10024-1322 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Phyllis Mollen 
 



Mrs. Patricia Rossi 
1 Maplewood Dr 
Levittown, PA 19056-1016 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Patricia Rossi 
 



Ms. Louise Thompson 
44 Dickinson Pl 
Westfield, MA 01085-2565 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Louise Thompson 
 



Mr. Drew Cucuzza 
351 Central Ave 
New Haven, CT 06515-2207 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Drew Cucuzza 
 



Mr. John Hunter 
56 Rt 54 East Lake Rd 
Penn Yan, NY 14527-9403 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John Hunter 
 



Ms. Amanda Scuder 
175 W 92nd St Apt 6d 
New York, NY 10025-7523 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Amanda Scuder 
 



Ms. Cathy Ruperti 
15 Windsor St 
Chelmsford, MA 01824-1138 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Cathy Ruperti 
 



Ms. Nicola Cook 
305 Coventry Ln 
Glen Mills, PA 19342-9410 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Nicola Cook 
 



Mr. Robert Rusk 
403 Claridge Ct 
Point Pleasant Boro, NJ 08742-2168 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Rusk 
 



Ms. Barbara Debes 
70 Merwin Ave 
Rochester, NY 14609-6713 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Barbara Debes 
 



Mrs. Nina Lazar Nina Lazar 
310 Holly Ln 
Cedar Grove, NJ 07009-3203 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Nina Lazar Nina Lazar 
 



Ms. Katherine Keslick 
47 Woodland Ave 
Catskill, NY 12414-1127 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Katherine Keslick 
 



Ms. Katie McDougall 
1633 W Grace St 
Richmond, VA 23220-2102 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Katie McDougall 
 



Ms. Antoinette Hartung 
50 Bradshaw St 
Medford, MA 02155-4820 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Antoinette Hartung 
 



Mr. Joshua Maizel 
120 Davis Ln 
Red Bank, NJ 07701-5536 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Joshua Maizel 
 



Mr. Martin Mendelsohn 
303 Brooke Ave Apt 203 
Norfolk, VA 23510-1320 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Martin Mendelsohn 
 



Dr. Torrance Hanley 
828 Orange St 
New Haven, CT 06511-2508 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Torrance Hanley 
 



Mr. logan welde 
36 
ardmore, PA 19003 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. logan welde 
 



Mr. James Giannini 
7 Camelot Ct 
Lebanon, NJ 08833-4003 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. James Giannini 
 



Miss Eliette Bozzola 
Les Alpilles 
St Martin de Crau, None 13310 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Eliette Bozzola 
 



Mr. Dan Turkington 
838 Green St 
Danville, VA 24541-2034 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Dan Turkington 
 



Ms. Nancy J Hopping 
139 Carol Lee Rd 
Greentown, PA 18426-4444 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Nancy J Hopping 
 



Mr. Barry Kesselman 
45 Crocker Rd 
Medford, MA 02155-2954 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Barry Kesselman 
 



Mr. Omar Siddique 
4517 Rebecca Ct 
Ellicott City, MD 21043-6010 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Omar Siddique 
 



Dr. Judith Weis 
170 W End Ave 
Apt 12n 
New York, NY 10023-5404 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Judith Weis 
 



Ms. Sharon Tozzi 
61 Frederick Ave 
Yardville, NJ 08620-2957 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sharon Tozzi 
 



Mr. asher atchick 
11111 Valley Forge Cir 
King of Prussia, PA 19406-1107 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. asher atchick 
 



Mr. Jim McLaughlin 
47 Spring St Apt 2b 
Keene, NH 03431-3253 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jim McLaughlin 
 



Ms. Amanda Bayer 
33 McKelvey Ave 
Pittsburgh, PA 15218-1452 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Amanda Bayer 
 



Mr. Raymond Nash 
238 E Main St 
Westminster, MD 21157-5226 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed This must stop! 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Raymond Nash 
 



Mr. Thomas Grimes 
447 Gifford Rd 
Schenectady, NY 12304-3925 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Thomas Grimes 
 



Mr. Eugene Gorrin 
2607 Frederick Ter 
Union, NJ 07083-5603 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught And Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Approximately four years ago, the New England Fishery Management 
Council initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch 
in the Atlantic herring fishery -  a move that resulted in nearly 
10,000 public comments calling for effective action to reform the 
industrial herring midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate its commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
- 100% at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips (i.e., one 
observer per vessel to sample all catch) to provide reliable estimates 
of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, groundfish and 
other non-target species. 
 
- No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
- No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
- A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
- A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your considering my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Eugene Gorrin 
 



Mrs. Sherry Frey-Brown 
202 Mulberry Pl 
Douglassville, PA 19518-1226 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sherry Frey-Brown 
 



Miss Ashley Parker 
450 S Easton Rd 
Glenside, PA 19038-3215 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Ashley Parker 
 



Ms. June Kovelowski 
23 Canal Run E 
Washington Crossing, PA 18977-1107 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. June Kovelowski 
 



Mr. Bradley J Dunker 
475 W 57th St 
Apt 29a1 
New York, NY 10019-1733 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bradley J Dunker 
 



Mr. Reynard Loki 
10 W 15th St 
New York, NY 10011-6838 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Reynard Loki 
 



Mr. Jon Stewart 
6A S. Main St. 
Ipswich, MA 01938 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jon Stewart 
 



Mr. Donald J. Shaw 
200 Lynch Ave 
Syracuse, NY 13207-2129 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Donald J. Shaw 
 



Mr. Mahadevan Subramanian 
c/o Deepa Janakiraman 
Chennai, VA 22102 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mahadevan Subramanian 
 



Mr. John Light 
1138 N Taylor St 
Arlington, VA 22201-4790 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John Light 
 



Ms. Judy Stockton 
2116 Courtside Ln Apt 304 
Charlotte, NC 28270-3339 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Judy Stockton 
 



Mrs. Lori Guillard 
31 North Road 
Windham, CT 06280 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Lori Guillard 
 



Mr. Ronald Cohen 
306 Gold St 
Apt 17g 
Brooklyn, NY 11201-3035 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ronald Cohen 
 



Mr. James Thomas 
5900 Hathaway Ln 
Chapel Hill, NC 27514-9618 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. James Thomas 
 



Ms. leslie prouty 
PO Box 158 
25 Second Avenue 
West Hyannisport, MA 02672-0158 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. leslie prouty 
 



Mr. Steve Carter 
18 Seven Pines Ave 
Cambridge, MA 02140-1112 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Steve Carter 
 



Ms. Ellen Rice 
57 S Plain Rd 
Sunderland, MA 01375-9469 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Ellen Rice 
 



Ms. Alla Sobel 
600 Hudson St Apt 3a 
Hoboken, NJ 07030-5925 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Alla Sobel 
 



Dr. Ilonka Guenther 
642 New Market Dr 
Souderton, PA 18964-2269 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Ilonka Guenther 
 



Ms. Sheila Mahoney 
2602 E Baltimore St 
Baltimore, MD 21224-1129 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sheila Mahoney 
 



Ms. kristin masters 
1490 Betty Brook Rd 
South Kortright, NY 13842-2102 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Please ensure the New England Fishery Management Council continues to 
demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. kristin masters 
 



Mr. Peter Tarlton 
15 Piscataqua St 
New Castle, NH 03854 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Peter Tarlton 
 



Ms. Andrea Holle 
21 Spring St Apt B2 
Windsor Locks, CT 06096-2321 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Andrea Holle 
 



Ms. Kris Azzarello 
153 Madison Ave 
Greensburg, PA 15601-2749 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kris Azzarello 
 



Mrs. Joan Faszczewski 
21 Rose Ave 
Springfield, NJ 07081-1720 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Joan Faszczewski 
 



Ms. Leslie Krygier 
321 Woodward Ave 
Buffalo, NY 14214-1961 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Leslie Krygier 
 



Mr. harold cochran 
21124 Shepard Ln 
Abingdon, VA 24211-5462 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. harold cochran 
 



Miss Katie Kaiser 
600 N Henry St 
Alexandria, VA 22314-1827 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Katie Kaiser 
 



Mr. Jim Dailey 
6 Hart Pl 
Woburn, MA 01801-2331 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jim Dailey 
 



Ms. rita persichetty 
209 Currie Ave 
Staten Island, NY 10306-3903 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. rita persichetty 
 



Ms. Joanne Bunch 
1077 Woodland Church Rd 
Wake Forest, NC 27587-7560 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Joanne Bunch 
 



Mr. Mike Thuring 
25 10th Ave 
Hawthorne, NJ 07506-1712 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mike Thuring 
 



Ms. Martha Walker 
144 Sawkill Ave 
Milford, PA 18337-1111 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Martha Walker 
 



Mr. Christopher Day 
PO Box 408 
Branchville, NJ 07826-0408 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Christopher Day 
 



Ms. Mary Lannon 
Old Drift Way 
Hillsboro, NH 03244 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery. 
I am not sure why we have to remind you about this but I am doing so 
now!  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Lannon 
 



Mr. Larry Weingart 
900 W 190th St Apt 5j 
New York, NY 10040-3656 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Larry Weingart 
 



Ms. Karen James 
161 Indian Trail Rd 
New Milford, CT 06776-4817 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Karen James 
 



Ms. susan baxter 
309 E 95th St 
New York, NY 10128-5754 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. susan baxter 
 



Mr. Bradford Doyle 
2 Crestwood St 
Fall River, MA 02720-7608 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bradford Doyle 
 



Ms. robin dolbear 
PO Box 4 
113 Catherine Street 
Hermon, NY 13652-0004 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. robin dolbear 
 



Ms. Sam Trill 
1803 Boundary St 
Aliquippa, PA 15001-2921 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sam Trill 
 



Mrs. Jennifer Larkins 
3224c N College Rd PMB 182 
Wilmington, NC 28405-8826 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jennifer Larkins 
 



Mr. charlie mccullagh 
311 River Rd 
Red Bank, NJ 07701-2370 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. charlie mccullagh 
 



Mr. Craig Gatter 
163 Shawmut Ave 
North Haven, CT 06473-2631 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Craig Gatter 
 



Ms. Tracy Brophy 
35779 Chapel Hill Ct 
Round Hill, VA 20141-4413 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Tracy Brophy 
 



Ms. Nezka Pfeifer 
303 Lakewood Mnr 
Scranton, PA 18505-2349 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Nezka Pfeifer 
 



Ms. annie laurie 
115 Sicard Ave 
Dracut, MA 01826-2568 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. annie laurie 
 



Mr. Bill Liddle 
1374 Weast Rd 
Schenectady, NY 12306-6903 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bill Liddle 
 



Ms. charmaine michaels 
7 Arsen Dr 
Mantua, NJ 08051-1176 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. charmaine michaels 
 



Mr. Marc Roulstone 
30 Maple Ave 
Kingston, MA 02364-1913 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Marc Roulstone 
 



Mrs. Tania Marchand 
3291 Charles-Best 
Laval, QC 12345 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Tania Marchand 
 



Ms. Robin Pappas 
PO Box 133 
Pocono Manor, PA 18349-0133 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Robin Pappas 
 



Mr. James Nordstrom 
144 Bowers St # 4 
Apt 4 
Jersey City, NJ 07307-2960 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. James Nordstrom 
 



Mr. George Tolleson 
26 Chateau Pl 
Asheville, NC 28805-1713 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. George Tolleson 
 



Mr. George Chianese 
6112 Wissahickon Ave 
Philadelphia, PA 19144-3718 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. George Chianese 
 



Mr. Bob Duke 
1730 Winbury Dr 
Midlothian, VA 23114-5147 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bob Duke 
 



Ms. Diane Heffner 
172 N Shore Dr 
Stow, MA 01775-1508 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Diane Heffner 
 



Mrs. Diana M. Lopez 
45 Sussex Rd 
Rochester, NY 14623-4629 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Diana M. Lopez 
 



Mr. Robert Doyle 
1800 Washinton Bulvd., Suite 111 
Baltimore, MD 21230 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Doyle 
 



Ms. Victoria Hall 
23 Pine St 
Manchester, NH 03103-6232 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Victoria Hall 
 



Mr. Humberto Cintron 
304 E 118th St 
New York, NY 10035-4290 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Humberto Cintron 
 



Ms. Gwendolyn East 
3981 Robin Hood Way 
Eldersburg, MD 21784-9532 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Gwendolyn East 
 



Ms. Akua Hope 
128 Odell Clark Pl Apt 4j 
New York, NY 10030-2314 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Akua Hope 
 



Ms. Diane Gargiulo 
1460 Bay Ridge Ave 
Brooklyn, NY 11219-6231 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Diane Gargiulo 
 



Mr. Alan Burnham 
382 Elm St 
Newport, ME 04953-3320 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Alan Burnham 
 



Ms. Sharon Cox 
46 Park St 
Franklin, NH 03235-1349 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sharon Cox 
 



Mrs. Carol Walker 
29 Jefferson St 
Winthrop, MA 02152-2619 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
It's now almost four years ago when the New England Fishery Management 
Council initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch 
in the Atlantic herring fishery.  That move resulted in nearly 10,000 
public comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial 
herring midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I very much support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be a last minute attempt to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Carol Walker 
 



Mr. George Connolly 
454 W 45th St 
New York, NY 10036-3513 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. George Connolly 
 



Ms. frances lynch 
PO Box 424 
Swampscott, MA 01907-3424 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. frances lynch 
 



Mr. David Hermanns 
354 Castleton Ave 
Staten Island, NY 10301-2713 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Hermanns 
 



Ms. Melody Kraus 
6191 Steltz Rd 
Glen Rock, PA 17327-7871 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Melody Kraus 
 



Ms. Susan Bernat 
PO Box 250719 
New York, NY 10025-1528 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Susan Bernat 
 



Ms. mariana wirzbicki 
419 Brook St 
Linden, NJ 07036-4107 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. mariana wirzbicki 
 



Ms. Nancy Harrison 
211 Park Ln 
Concord, MA 01742-1621 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Nancy Harrison 
 



Mrs. Elizabeth Fitzgerald 
535 Willwood Dr 
Earlysville, VA 22936-9704 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Elizabeth Fitzgerald 
 



Mr. Jonathan Hohl Kennedy 
43 Taylor Hill Rd 
Montague, MA 01351-9507 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jonathan Hohl Kennedy 
 



Ms. Rande Mandelblatt 
7552 Verree Rd 
Philadelphia, PA 19111-3125 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Rande Mandelblatt 
 



Mr. Devin Henry 
PO Box 413 
Nichols, NY 13812-0413 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Devin Henry 
 



Mr. Ronald and Mary Lockwood 
7110 Bensville Rd 
White Plains, MD 20695-2612 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ronald and Mary Lockwood 
 



Ms. Dona Hoagland 
40 Duck Hawk Ct 
Hackettstown, NJ 07840-3310 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Dona Hoagland 
 



Ms. bonnie bick 
7601 Oxon Hill Rd 
Oxon Hill, MD 20745-1437 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. bonnie bick 
 



Ms. Pat Goff 
333 E 115th St 
New York, NY 10029-2210 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Pat Goff 
 



Ms. Laura Picariello 
3125 33rd St Apt 2d 
Astoria, NY 11106-2020 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Laura Picariello 
 



Ms. rhonda lieberman 
245 Eldridge St 
New York, NY 10002-1308 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. rhonda lieberman 
 



Ms. Ronit Leora 
75 Thompson St 
New York, NY 10012-4345 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Ronit Leora 
 



Mr. Stefan Kozinski 
807 E Matson Run Pkwy 
Wilmington, DE 19802-1109 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Stefan Kozinski 
 



Ms. Rowena Harry 
6788 150th St 
Flushing, NY 11367-1424 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Rowena Harry 
 



Mrs. Betty Barker 
204 S Monte Vista Dr 
Glade Spring, VA 24340-2804 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Betty Barker 
 



Ms. Julie Paecells 
4706 Woodland Rd 
Ellicott City, MD 21042-6331 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Julie Paecells 
 



Ms. christine murphy 
272 Flanders Netcong Rd 
Flanders, NJ 07836-9608 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. christine murphy 
 



Mr. Jess Galchutt 
PO Box 10615 
Rochester, NY 14610-0615 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jess Galchutt 
 



Ms. Priscilla Delaney 
Wynnewood Park Apts 
150 E Wynnewood Rd Apt 10g 
Wynnewood, PA 19096-1526 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Priscilla Delaney 
 



Ms. Trish Rusk 
87 Newman Pl 
Buffalo, NY 14210-2648 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Trish Rusk 
 



Mr. Tennyson Wellman 
186 Washington Ave 
Providence, RI 02905-4340 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Tennyson Wellman 
 



Ms. Katie Corish 
2405 Angus Rd 
Charlottesville, VA 22901-2631 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Katie Corish 
 



Ms. Marguerite Crisalli 
19 Stuyvesant Oval 
New York, NY 10009-2020 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Marguerite Crisalli 
 



Mrs. Rayleen Nunez 
725 Tremont St Apt 413 
Boston, MA 02118-3425 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Rayleen Nunez 
 



Mr. Richard Whiteford 
908 Covington Dr 
Downingtown, PA 19335-3151 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Richard Whiteford 
 



Mr. Arthur Schurr 
369 Warren St 
Brooklyn, NY 11201-6412 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Arthur Schurr 
 



Mr. Preston Turco 
360 S 4th St 
Brooklyn, NY 11211-6402 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Preston Turco 
 



Ms. Joelle Hervic 
5729 Balsam Grove Ct 
Rockville, MD 20852-5553 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Joelle Hervic 
 



Mr. Mike Gustine 
618 Southgate Dr 
State College, PA 16801-4345 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mike Gustine 
 



Dr. Paul Naylor 
3508 Manford Dr 
Durham, NC 27707-5143 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Paul Naylor 
 



Dr. d carr 
22a School St 
Hanover, NH 03755-2027 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery, a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms now being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please insure that the Council 
continues to demonstrate its commitment and support of meaningful 
reform of the Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment 
the full range of management options developed in Amendment 5, 
including: 
 
**100% at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips (i.e., one 
observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide reliable 
estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to insure that the exceptions are 
not abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each 
herring management area, after which any dumping event would require a 
return to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. d carr 
 



Mr. Daniel Natt 
1911 Echo Beach Rd 
Towanda, PA 18848-7756 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Daniel Natt 
 



Mr. Ryk Loske 
PO Box 176 
Glover, VT 05839-0176 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ryk Loske 
 



Mrs. Emily McDonald 
826 Hickory St 
Scranton, PA 18505-2034 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Emily McDonald 
 



Mr. Alan Wojtalik 
3723 Green Oak Ct 
Baltimore, MD 21234-4258 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Alan Wojtalik 
 



Ms. victoria bijou 
300 Pantigo Pl 
Ste 102 
East Hampton, NY 11937-2630 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. victoria bijou 
 



Mr. sterling showers 
619 N Hartley St 
York, PA 17404-2804 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. sterling showers 
 



Mr. steve piku 
PO Box 1156 
Fort Belvoir, VA 22060-0856 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. steve piku 
 



Mr. Steven Tuttle 
2697 Smith Rd 
Hamilton, NY 13346-2104 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Steven Tuttle 
 



Mr. andrew sessa 
3153 Shore Pkwy 
Brooklyn, NY 11235-5118 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. andrew sessa 
 



Mrs. TONI HUMMELL 
LISA DR 
BETHLEHEM, PA 18020 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. TONI HUMMELL 
 



Mrs. Laraine Lebron 
6522 Stage Rd 
Utica, NY 13502-6714 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Laraine Lebron 
 



Mr. barry brookstein 
780 New York Ave 
Huntington, NY 11743-4439 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. barry brookstein 
 



Dr. James Peloquen MD 
255 W 23rd St Apt 3be 
New York, NY 10011-2349 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. James Peloquen MD 
 



Mr. Carl Arnold 
156 Prospect Park W 
Brooklyn, NY 11215-4513 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Why isn't it clear to all that overfishing, including bycatch, hurts 
fishermen and everyone in the long run? 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Carl Arnold 
 



Mr. Dirck Benson 
188 Herrontown Rd 
Princeton, NJ 08540-2921 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Dirck Benson 
 



Ms. sarah plummer 
5208 Folgers Mill Rd 
Julian, NC 27283-9221 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. sarah plummer 
 



Mr. Gary Austin 
515 S Stewart St 
Winchester, VA 22601-4020 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Gary Austin 
 



Miss Stefanie Johnson 
89 Summit Ave 
Jersey City, NJ 07304-2901 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Stefanie Johnson 
 



Ms. Dru Ann Delgado 
220 Lea St 
Munhall, PA 15120-2704 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Dru Ann Delgado 
 



Ms. Mary Donaghy 
148 W 67th St 
New York, NY 10023-5965 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Donaghy 
 



Mr. William Montgomery 
124 Lindley Ln 
Pottstown, PA 19465-7567 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery, a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned that there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure that the Council 
continues to demonstrate their commitment to and support of meaningful 
reform of the Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment 
the full range of management options developed in Amendment 5, 
including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish, and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots", in order to protect river herring and the 
predators that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure that the exceptions are 
not abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each 
herring management area, after which any dumping event would require a 
return to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. William Montgomery 
 



Mr. Joseph DeMarco 
69 Quail Run 
Tewksbury, MA 01876-1919 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Joseph DeMarco 
 



Mr. Al Rich 
6314 Danbrooke Park Dr 
Mint Hill, NC 28227-0429 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Al Rich 
 



Mr. David Turner 
45 Rocco St Apt C6 
Belleville, NJ 07109-1247 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Turner 
 



Ms. Dolly Lee 
146 Yale Ave 
Middlebury, CT 06762-2719 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Dolly Lee 
 



Ms. Susan Tabor 
711 Amsterdam Ave 
New York, NY 10025-6907 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Susan Tabor 
 



Mr. Spencer Adams 
142 Sperry Ln 
Meriden, CT 06451-2792 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Spencer Adams 
 



Dr. Randi Ross 
501b Surf Ave 
Brooklyn, NY 11224-3548 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Randi Ross 
 



Ms. Sarah Johnson 
86 N Midland Ave 
Nyack, NY 10960-2529 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sarah Johnson 
 



Ms. Clair Woolley 
4550 Connecticut Ave NW 
Washington, DC 20008-4329 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Clair Woolley 
 



Mr. Nicholas Prychodko 
PO Box 2138 
Bridgehampton, NY 11932-2138 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Nicholas Prychodko 
 



Ms. Judith Antrobus 
255 W 88th St 
New York, NY 10024-1716 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Judith Antrobus 
 



Ms. Maureen Kennedy 
16 Canterbury Rd 
Winchester, MA 01890-3813 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Maureen Kennedy 
 



Dr. Nancy Berger 
3219 Regatta Pointe Ct 
Midlothian, VA 23112-4624 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Nancy Berger 
 



Dr. Paul Ezust 
... 
Cambridge, MA 02138 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Paul Ezust 
 



Mr. Benjamin Fasching-Gray 
5911 Queens Blvd Apt 5c 
Woodside, NY 11377-7702 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Reform the Industrial Herring Trawl Fleet 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Benjamin Fasching-Gray 
 



Mr. Mark Mahnic 
5237 Mile Course Walk 
Virginia Beach, VA 23455-2566 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mark Mahnic 
 



Mr. Nhelson Jaramillo 
540 W 55th St 
New York, NY 10019-3530 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Nhelson Jaramillo 
 



Ms. heather conley 
38 Deep Brook Hbr 
Suffield, CT 06078-1454 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. heather conley 
 



Mrs. kimberly clemens 
439 S Wyomissing Ave 
Shillington, PA 19607-3265 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. kimberly clemens 
 



Mrs. simona bergman 
13444 Carriage Hill Dr 
Manassas, VA 20112-3837 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. simona bergman 
 



Mrs. alexandra white 
222 Old Fayetteville Rd Apt A304 
Carrboro, NC 27510-5529 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. alexandra white 
 



Ms. Maria Kopacki 
9 Clearview Dr 
Pittsford, NY 14534-2701 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Maria Kopacki 
 



Mrs. Jeanneadele Pallen 
17 Weyburn Way 
Fairport, NY 14450-3129 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jeanneadele Pallen 
 



Mr. Thomas V. Connor 
17 Dubois St 
Wallkill, NY 12589-3113 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Thomas V. Connor 
 



Mrs. Patricia Maloney-Brown 
9 Linwood Pl 
Gloucester, MA 01930-1135 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Patricia Maloney-Brown 
 



Ms. Eugenia Harris 
491 South St 
Carlisle, MA 01741-1517 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Eugenia Harris 
 



Ms. Marianne Petit 
853 7th Ave 
New York, NY 10019-5215 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Marianne Petit 
 



Mr. Ernest Wilson 
1925 Floyd Ave 
Richmond, VA 23220-4515 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ernest Wilson 
 



Ms. Suzanne Tarr 
702 W 49th St 
Richmond, VA 23225-4507 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Suzanne Tarr 
 



Mr. Walter Kryshak 
183 Forest Ave 
West Caldwell, NJ 07006-7965 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Walter Kryshak 
 



Ms. Margaret Dillon 
PO Box 1043 
46 East St 
Litchfield, CT 06759 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Margaret Dillon 
 



Mr. tim kelley 
PO Box 205 
Treadwell, NY 13846-0205 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. tim kelley 
 



Mr. William Burgess 
400 Fort Washington Ave Apt 4d 
New York, NY 10033-6850 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. William Burgess 
 



Ms. Valerie Connor 
502 Culpepper Ct 
Winston Salem, NC 27104-3455 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Valerie Connor 
 



Mr. Rama Vemulapalli 
1002 Edgehill Ter 
Whippany, NJ 07981-1418 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Rama Vemulapalli 
 



Ms. Julie T 
street 
Watertown, NY 13601 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Julie T 
 



Ms. Paige Harrison 
215 W 90th St Apt 3a 
New York, NY 10024-1223 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Paige Harrison 
 



Ms. Margaret Alpert 
3003 Plyers Mill Rd 
Kensington, MD 20895-2716 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Margaret Alpert 
 



Mr. Gib Chase 
Kimball 
Northboro, MA 01532 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
This has taken far to long.  The Council needs to get serious and 
protect our fish resources. Thank you for your consideration of my 
comments as you finalize these much-needed and long-awaited reforms to 
the industrialized Atlantic herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Gib Chase 
 



Mr. Glenn &amp; Debbie Carson 
1356 Stokes Rd 
Medford, NJ 08055-8601 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Glenn &amp; Debbie Carson 
 



Ms. Lynn Sawyer 
22 Gerry St 
Greenwich, CT 06830-6202 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Lynn Sawyer 
 



Mr. Martin Weiner 
919 S Pugh St 
State College, PA 16801-6108 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Martin Weiner 
 



Ms. Holly Matt 
PO Box 146 
Southern Pines, NC 28388-0146 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Holly Matt 
 



Mr. Peter Rawlings 
5 Burnham Rd 
N Billerica, MA 01862-1808 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Peter Rawlings 
 



Mr. William G. Gonzalez 
200 Dashew Dr 
Apt A15 
Airmont, NY 10901-4289 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. William G. Gonzalez 
 



Mr. Jackie Davis 
1218 Stafford Dr 
Christiansburg, VA 24073-4040 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
ground fish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding ground fish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jackie Davis 
 



Dr. Donald Groff 
31 Merwin Brook Rd 
Brookfield, CT 06804-3018 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Donald Groff 
 



Miss Kathy McLean 
70 Rockefeller Ave 
West Haven, CT 06516-6319 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Kathy McLean 
 



Ms. Mary M Hamilton 
SandyHook SeaLife Foundation 326 Stokes Rd. #372 
Medford, NJ 08055 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary M Hamilton 
 



Mrs. Fran Daversa 
729 Springvale Rd 
Great Falls, VA 22066-2903 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Fran Daversa 
 



Ms. Christiane Pistor 
520 E 72nd St 
New York, NY 10021-4849 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Christiane Pistor 
 



Ms. Janet Flinkstrom 
76 Wares Rd 
Ashby, MA 01431-2134 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Janet Flinkstrom 
 



Ms. Desiree Reid 
546 Longboat Ave 
Beachwood, NJ 08722-4702 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Desiree Reid 
 



Mr. Robert Hinkelman 
7 Garnett Hill Rd 
Chester, NY 10918-4805 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Hinkelman 
 



Mr. Anthony Tsang Yee 
332 Beechwood Pl 
Leonia, NJ 07605-1713 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Anthony Tsang Yee 
 



Mrs. MARIA DIVIRGILIO 
178 Suffolk Ave 
Staten Island, NY 10314-6946 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. MARIA DIVIRGILIO 
 



Mr. Adam D'Onofrio 
25118 Smith Grove Rd 
Petersburg, VA 23803-7700 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Adam D'Onofrio 
 



Ms. Mimi Brody 
102 Fleetwood Ter 
Silver Spring, MD 20910-5511 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mimi Brody 
 



Ms. Susan Gunther 
9 Pearse Pl 
Beacon, NY 12508-4115 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Susan Gunther 
 



Mr. Ben Goldfarb 
215 W 90th St 
# 90 
New York, NY 10024-1221 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ben Goldfarb 
 



Mr. howard palmer 
196 Clinton Ave 
Brooklyn, NY 11205-3437 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. howard palmer 
 



Mr. Borden Austin 
2334 Fairway Dr 
Winston Salem, NC 27103-3601 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Borden Austin 
 



Mrs. Lisa Neste 
4437 Garden Club St 
High Point, NC 27265-1196 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Lisa Neste 
 



Ms. charlie nitsch 
3115 Stoneybrook Rd 
Charlotte, NC 28205-3151 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. charlie nitsch 
 



Mrs. nancy o 
wynwyd dr 
newark, DE 19711 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery. 
 
GET WITH THE PROGRAM PEOPLE AND MANAGE FISHING PROPERLY.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. nancy o 
 



Mr. Aaron Ucko 
2701 Calvert St NW Apt 309 
Washington, DC 20008-2618 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Aaron Ucko 
 



Mr. John Sutkowski 
3985 Brinkman Rd 
Binghamton, NY 13903-6443 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John Sutkowski 
 



Ms. Lydia Santiago 
125 Church St Frnt 2n 
New York, NY 10007-2227 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Lydia Santiago 
 



Ms. Nisa Rauschenberg 
28 W Broadway 
Nyack, NY 10960-2806 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Nisa Rauschenberg 
 



Mrs. Lizabeth McBane 
2218 Fire Tower Rd 
Snow Camp, NC 27349-9500 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Lizabeth McBane 
 



Ms. Aubrey Minutaglio 
92 Beechknoll Rd 
Forest Hills, NY 11375-6016 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Aubrey Minutaglio 
 



Mrs. Beverly Pollock 
1898 Brushcliff Rd 
Pittsburgh, PA 15221-2504 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Beverly Pollock 
 



Mrs. Laurie Smyla 
22 Sterling Ave 
Sloatsburg, NY 10974-2420 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Laurie Smyla 
 



Mrs. Maria Studer 
127 Springtime Ln W 
Levittown, NY 11756-4455 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Maria Studer 
 



Ms. Coleen Masucci 
50 Presidential Plz 
Apt 1712 
Syracuse, NY 13202-2389 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Coleen Masucci 
 



Mrs. Denise Smallman-Chilcoat 
100 International Dr 
Baltimore, MD 21202-4673 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Denise Smallman-Chilcoat 
 



Ms. Eloise Robbins 
32 Treaty Dr 
Chesterbrook, PA 19087-5510 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Eloise Robbins 
 



Mr. Mike Comune 
96 Jordan Rd 
Brick, NJ 08724-4550 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mike Comune 
 



Dr. William Coleman 
703 W Ferry St Apt C20 
Buffalo, NY 14222-1674 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. William Coleman 
 



Ms. Moira Demos 
1103 S Kenmore Ave 
Los Angeles, CA 90006-3310 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Moira Demos 
 



Mr. Howard Ingle 
7116 Rockledge Rd 
Gibsonville, NC 27249-8767 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Howard Ingle 
 



Ms. Nora Nelle 
932 Woodlawn Ave 
Phoenixville, PA 19460-4048 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Nora Nelle 
 



Ms. Charlotte Tancin 
315 Leax Ln 
Turtle Creek, PA 15145-1127 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Charlotte Tancin 
 



Ms. Melinda Bashen 
11649 North Shore Dr Apt 11 
Reston, VA 20190-4614 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Melinda Bashen 
 



Mr. guy perrotta 
19 Muller Ave 
Norwalk, CT 06851-6166 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. guy perrotta 
 



Mrs. Gayle Tuch 
7901 Fair Oaks Ct 
Clemmons, NC 27012-9155 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Gayle Tuch 
 



Ms. Wanda 1215 
1215 
Pinnacle, NC 27043-8441 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Wanda 1215 
 



Ms. melissa grondin 
8 Fairview Ave 
Malden, MA 02148-2911 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. melissa grondin 
 



Ms. Christine Kretzmer 
131 Hillside Dr 
Newton, NJ 07860-8838 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Christine Kretzmer 
 



Ms. Joan Runfola 
47 Lincoln Ave 
Livingston, NJ 07039-2110 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Joan Runfola 
 



Ms. Alexandra Pope 
2521 14th St 
Astoria, NY 11102-3720 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Alexandra Pope 
 



Miss marie gordon 
52 Mallory Rd Apt 3 
Tonawanda, NY 14150-6833 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss marie gordon 
 



Ms. Veronica Feinstein 
71 Strawberry Hill Ave 
Apt 908 
Stamford, CT 06902-2711 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Veronica Feinstein 
 



Mrs. Linda Ricks 
112 Willow St 
Beaufort, NC 28516-1735 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Linda Ricks 
 



Ms. Dianne LAPLANTE 
82 Taft Brook Rd 
Westfield, VT 05874-9600 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Dianne LAPLANTE 
 



Mrs. Megan Firester 
10743 Bitternut Hickory Ln 
Boynton Beach, FL 33437-7550 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Megan Firester 
 



Mr. James Welms 
2601 Bradwell Ct 
Parkville, MD 21234-1518 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. James Welms 
 



Ms. Roseanne Pacheco 
105 Chapel Dr Ext 
Valatie, NY 12184-3903 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Roseanne Pacheco 
 



Ms. Paula Hallberg 
13255 Venetian Rd 
Silver Spring, MD 20904-3264 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Paula Hallberg 
 



Ms. Josie Coogan 
20 Mechanic St 
Gardiner, ME 04345-2118 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Josie Coogan 
 



Mr. Jimmy Spyder 
752 Edgehill Rd. 
Glenside, PA 19038 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jimmy Spyder 
 



Mr. James Scotto 
146 E 39th St Apt 2b 
New York, NY 10016-0919 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. James Scotto 
 



Dr. Judith Fitzgerald 
560 W 218th St Apt 6a 
New York, NY 10034-1058 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Judith Fitzgerald 
 



Mrs. jenny mackely 
30 Rainbow Road 
Vergennes, VT 05491 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. jenny mackely 
 



Mr. Louise Evans 
507 Haverford Rd 
Wynnewood, PA 19096-2434 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Louise Evans 
 



Mrs. LINDA hunt 
44 Wheatley Rd 
North East, MD 21901-2001 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. LINDA hunt 
 



Dr. Edward Butler 
36 E 69th St 
New York, NY 10021-5019 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Edward Butler 
 



Dr. Gerrit Crouse 
38 4th Ave 
Apt 2n 
Nyack, NY 10960-2119 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught &amp; Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
4 years ago the New England Fishery Management Council initiated a plan 
to improve catch monitoring & reduce bycatch in the Atlantic 
herring fishery. This provoked 10,000 public comments calling for 
action to reform the industrial herring midwater trawl fleet. 
 
As an emeritus member of the American Institute of Biological Sciences 
(AIBS), I fear 
an 11th hour move to eliminate monitoring & bycatch reduction 
measures before the public is given a chance to comment. I ask you to 
ensure the Council approves for public comment the full range of 
management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
100% at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips (1 observer 
per vessel to sample all catch) to get accurate estimates of herring 
catch & bycatch of river herring, shad, groundfish, & all other 
nontarget species. No herring fishing in areas designated as river 
herring bycatch "hotspots", to protect river herring & 
the predators that depend on their coastal migrations. No herring 
midwater trawling in areas established to protect rebuilding groundfish 
populations. Prohibition of release or dumping of unsampled catch, 
except when there is mechanical failure or when safety is a concern. 
Consequences to discourage wasteful dumping of catch, including an 
accountability system to ensure exceptions are not abused (a fleetwide 
allowance of 10 dumping events for each herring management area, after 
which any dumping event would require a return to port). 
 
Reference: 
 
"Summary for Decision-makers", /Millennium Ecosystem 
Assessment Synthesis/ (Washington, DC: Island Press, 2005).  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Gerrit Crouse 
 



Mrs. Wendy Comer 
327 Sycamore Ln 
Blandon, PA 19510-9529 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Wendy Comer 
 



Mrs. Ana Cruz 
321 Rockaway Pkwy 
Valley Stream, NY 11580-3447 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Ana Cruz 
 



Mrs. Paula Corcoran 
808 Fieldstone Dr 
Kennett Square, PA 19348-2540 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Paula Corcoran 
 



Ms. Sharon Wilson 
311 W 94th St Apt 4d 
New York, NY 10025-6853 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sharon Wilson 
 



Mr. George and Frances Alderson 
112 Hilton Ave 
Catonsville, MD 21228-5727 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Support strict measures against bycatch in Atlantic herring fishery 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. George and Frances Alderson 
 



Ms. Elizabeth Reindollar 
8311 Snowden Oaks Pl 
Laurel, MD 20708-2315 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Elizabeth Reindollar 
 



Ms. Jamie Blanton 
1164 Rocky Ford Rd 
Powhatan, VA 23139-7207 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jamie Blanton 
 



Mr. richard punko 
1a Hollis St 
Cambridge, MA 02140-1806 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. richard punko 
 



Ms. Diane Brown 
158 Ashville Rd 
Sullivan, ME 04664-3617 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery. 
 
Please use the Earth's resourses in a responsible and sustainable 
manner, don't take more than is needed.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Diane Brown 
 



Ms. Carol Howard 
2503 Manhattan Ave 
Baltimore, MD 21215-4114 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Carol Howard 
 



Dr. Heide Catherina Coppotelli 
383 Seldon Emerson Rd 
Cedar Mountain, NC 28718-9017 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Heide Catherina Coppotelli 
 



Mrs. Jill Hunt 
4925 14th St S 
Arlington, VA 22204-3312 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jill Hunt 
 



Mr. Pritpal Singh Kochhar 
60 E 8th St 
Apt 33b 
New York, NY 10003-6501 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Pritpal Singh Kochhar 
 



Mr. JIMMY rivera 
505 N Lime St 
Apt 1n 
Lancaster, PA 17602-2256 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. JIMMY rivera 
 



Ms. sandy gilbert 
160 Rockingham Rd 
Auburn, NH 03032-3958 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. sandy gilbert 
 



Ms. Vicki Keehner 
40 Zabriskie St 
Apt 5b 
Hackensack, NJ 07601-4945 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Vicki Keehner 
 



Mr. Michael Hamburger 
340 Woodlawn Ter 
Apt B5 
Collingswood, NJ 08108-1644 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael Hamburger 
 



Ms. Lisa Yaeger 
306 Camp St 
Barre, VT 05641-3250 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Lisa Yaeger 
 



Ms. Sonia Liskoski 
7 Mary St 
Coraopolis, PA 15108-3636 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sonia Liskoski 
 



Ms. Judi Weiner 
93 Sherman Ave 
Apt 2 
Nahant, MA 01908-1184 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Judi Weiner 
 



Mr. Carl Starace 
141 Huntington Dr 
Mastic Beach, NY 11951-6212 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Carl Starace 
 



Mr. Erik Nielsen 
1266 Northfield Rd 
Brookfield, VT 05036-9432 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Erik Nielsen 
 



Mr. Vincent &amp; Barbara Smolinski 
38817 Grant Ave 
Selbyville, DE 19975-4404 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Vincent &amp; Barbara Smolinski 
 



Ms. Christine Roane 
120 Mooreland St 
Springfield, MA 01104-1829 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Christine Roane 
 



Mrs. Maryalice Webb 
63 Felch Rd 
Natick, MA 01760-1259 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Maryalice Webb 
 



Ms. Cynthia Arnold 
3634 Franklinville Rd 
New Windsor, MD 21776-8012 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Cynthia Arnold 
 



Ms. Beatrice Broughton 
606 Glen Willow Rd 
Avondale, PA 19311-9523 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Beatrice Broughton 
 



Ms. Linda Muntner 
6423 The Lakes Dr Apt B 
Raleigh, NC 27609-3466 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Linda Muntner 
 



Ms. flori silverstein 
1 Beverly Rd 
Great Neck, NY 11021-1320 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. flori silverstein 
 



Mr. Bob Hamburg 
532 Georgian Rd 
Glenside, PA 19038-2810 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bob Hamburg 
 



Ms. Adrienne Eisenberg 
824 Holton Rd 
Talent, OR 97540-7757 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Adrienne Eisenberg 
 



Mrs. shannon jacobs 
1204 14th Ave 
Dorothy, NJ 08317-9729 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. shannon jacobs 
 



Dr. Richard Palmer 
1800 US Highway 70 W 
Hillsborough, NC 27278-8615 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Unregulated and poorly regulated trawling has become a scourge of the 
world's fisheries.  The world wide growth of trawling has produced 
totally unacceptable destruction of oceanic environment, including, but 
not limited to the problems of bycatch and its itinerant waste. 
Trawling must be more stringently regulated! 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 



Dr. Richard Palmer 
 



Mr. Mark Whiting 
19141 Potomac Crest Dr 
Triangle, VA 22172-2329 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mark Whiting 
 



Mrs. ilse murdock 
100 Newell St Apt 4r 
Brooklyn, NY 11222-3338 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. ilse murdock 
 



Mr. Kristopher Kvenvold 
41 S Shaker Rd 
Harvard, MA 01451-1206 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Kristopher Kvenvold 
 



Mrs. Suesie Hartman 
PO Box 804 
Bowmansville, PA 17507-0804 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Suesie Hartman 
 



Dr. Lisa Langhaug 
11108 Blue Herron Cir 
Spotsylvania, VA 22553-3657 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Lisa Langhaug 
 



Ms. Sharon Intilli 
260 Pine Island Tpke 
Warwick, NY 10990-2432 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sharon Intilli 
 



Mr. Mark Cimino 
38 Park Cir W 
New Hyde Park, NY 11040-3524 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mark Cimino 
 



Mr. Harvey Spears 
268 E Broadway 
New York, NY 10002-5672 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Harvey Spears 
 



Mrs. Robin Dzimistarishvili 
124 N Altamont Ave 
Thurmont, MD 21788-1815 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Robin Dzimistarishvili 
 



Ms. Mary Pettengill 
402 Ascot Ln 
Blacksburg, VA 24060-4035 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Pettengill 
 



Mr. Graham Joy 
681 Rossmore Ct 
Great Falls, VA 22066-2642 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Graham Joy 
 



Mr. Roger Parris 
222 Main St Apt 6 
Meyersdale, PA 15552-1701 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery. 
 
We have the greatest confidence that you will take the necessary 
steps.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Roger Parris 
 



Mr. Bob Justis 
PO Box 53 
Telluride, CO 81435-0053 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bob Justis 
 



Dr. Katarzyna Kubzdela 
2721 Clarkes Landing Dr 
Oakton, VA 22124-1119 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Katarzyna Kubzdela 
 



Ms. Dorota kolodziejczyk 
303 Beverley Rd Apt 2m 
Brooklyn, NY 11218-3139 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Dorota kolodziejczyk 
 



Mr. Pete DeLorenzo 
131 Monroe St Fl 1 
Garfield, NJ 07026-1825 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Pete DeLorenzo 
 



Mr. George Ripley 
1425 Monroe St NW 
Washington, DC 20010-3138 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. George Ripley 
 



Mr. Jeff Ward 
300 W 145th St Apt 5q 
New York, NY 10039-3145 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jeff Ward 
 



Dr. Rev. Ellen Frith, M.Div. 
163 Summer St 
Somerville, MA 02143-2648 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Rev. Ellen Frith, M.Div. 
 



Mr. Robert Edwards 
163 Willow St 
Wilkes Barre, PA 18702-1510 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Edwards 
 



Ms. Lorraine Janectic 
248 Lowber Rd 
Fayette City, PA 15438-1130 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Lorraine Janectic 
 



Dr. Peter Eriksson 
5508 Dowgate Ct Apt T2 
Rockville, MD 20851-2020 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Peter Eriksson 
 



Mr. Mark Hirschman 
1001 Black Rock Rd 
Gladwyne, PA 19035-1406 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mark Hirschman 
 



Mr. Mark Gibson 
1815 17th St NW 
Apt 606 
Washington, DC 20009-3216 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mark Gibson 
 



Ms. Linda Isham 
12 Manhattan Ave Apt 1 
Jersey City, NJ 07307-2332 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Linda Isham 
 



Ms. vreni roduner 
purdy ave 
rye, NY 10580 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. vreni roduner 
 



Ms. Mikki Chalker 
119 Prospect St 
Binghamton, NY 13905-2328 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mikki Chalker 
 



Ms. Gwen Sockey 
919 Grand Rapids Blvd 
Naples, FL 34120-4432 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Gwen Sockey 
 



Miss Victoria gaynor 
6843 Burns St Apt A1 
Forest Hills, NY 11375-5083 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Victoria gaynor 
 



Ms. Mary O'Brien 
1901 West St Apt 417 
Union City, NJ 07087-3386 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary O'Brien 
 



Ms. Marcia Rogers 
160 Overlook Ave Apt 19d 
Hackensack, NJ 07601-2272 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Marcia Rogers 
 



Mrs. Phyllis Spagnuolo 
246 Rolling Hill Grn 
Staten Island, NY 10312-1804 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Phyllis Spagnuolo 
 



Mrs. Jennifer Gaegler 
3148 Plyers Mill Rd 
Kensington, MD 20895-2717 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jennifer Gaegler 
 



Ms. Rachel Meltzer 
400 Central Park W Apt 12k 
New York, NY 10025-5803 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Rachel Meltzer 
 



Dr. Kenneth Ruby 
18 Tiffany Rd Apt 10 
Salem, NH 03079-3667 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Kenneth Ruby 
 



Ms. tasunka maza 
rte 5 
Wilmington, VT 05363 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. tasunka maza 
 



Dr. john strauss 
50 Burton St 
New Haven, CT 06515-2116 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. john strauss 
 



Mr. John Keiser 
410 E 6th St Apt 17b 
New York, NY 10009-6417 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John Keiser 
 



Mr. Larry Siegel 
2113 Fox Run Dr 
Plainsboro, NJ 08536-2778 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Larry Siegel 
 



Ms. Beverly Simone 
222 Vanhouten Flds 
West Nyack, NY 10994-2524 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Beverly Simone 
 



Mr. Marc Santora 
506 Philadelphia Ave 
Takoma Park, MD 20912-4147 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Marc Santora 
 



Mr. Nicholas Mantas 
372 Wilson Ave 
Twp Washinton, NJ 07676-4736 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Nicholas Mantas 
 



Miss Alisa Jesslyn 
000000000 
Randolph, NJ 07869 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Alisa Jesslyn 
 



Ms. Karen Vasily 
306 Rogers Rd 
Norristown, PA 19403-1648 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Karen Vasily 
 



Mr. SAWATDEE SANLAVUN 
4504 Gridley Rd 
Silver Spring, MD 20906-4636 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. SAWATDEE SANLAVUN 
 



Ms. Mother Raphaela 
144 Bert Washburn Rd 
Otego, NY 13825-2265 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mother Raphaela 
 



Mr. R. Wayne Crandlemere 
423 S Franklin St 
Holbrook, MA 02343-1855 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. R. Wayne Crandlemere 
 



Mr. Michael Dutton 
51 Bateman Ave 
Newport, RI 02840-4373 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael Dutton 
 



Mr. Richard Allebach 
701 Penn Ave 
West Reading, PA 19611-1016 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Richard Allebach 
 



Dr. Mark Follansbee 
33 Arbor View Ln 
Scarborough, ME 04074-8389 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Mark Follansbee 
 



Mrs. Nina Greene 
26 William Jackson Ave 
Brighton, MA 02135-3913 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Nina Greene 
 



Mrs. Fay Taylor 
5085 Skyline Dr 
Syracuse, NY 13215-2456 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Fay Taylor 
 



Mr. David Teller 
457 Mount Auburn St 
Apt 5 
Cambridge, MA 02138-5500 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Teller 
 



Mrs. Margaret Forde 
12 Hillside Dr 
Sutton, MA 01590-3879 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Margaret Forde 
 



Dr. Martin Bidney 
912 Taylor Dr 
Vestal, NY 13850-3934 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Martin Bidney 
 



Dr. Karla McNamara 
155 M cCartney Lane 
Baden, PA 15005-2827 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
This world has overfished and with famine in Africa you would assume 
wasteful practices are eliminated in securing Food. 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Karla McNamara 
 



Ms. Linda Mason 
12 Ferry St 
Allenstown, NH 03275-1604 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Linda Mason 
 



Ms. Martha Oliver-Smith 
PO Box 257 
Albany, VT 05820-0257 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Martha Oliver-Smith 
 



Mrs. Gail Safrit 
120 Beverly Pl 
Greensboro, NC 27403-1053 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Gail Safrit 
 



Dr. Patricia Rudden 
100 W 12th St 
New York, NY 10011-8268 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Patricia Rudden 
 



Ms. Marguerite Noll 
10 Ironstone Dr 
Rochester, NY 14624-4703 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Marguerite Noll 
 



Mrs. vivian lombardozzi 
119 West Ave 
Hicksville, NY 11801-4637 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. vivian lombardozzi 
 



Mr. Jim Smith 
1213 Meadowview Dr 
Central Square, NY 13036-9543 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jim Smith 
 



Ms. Susan Anderson 
249 A St Apt 43 
Boston, MA 02210-1615 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Susan Anderson 
 



Mrs. Sharon C 
5202 Velasko Rd 
Syracuse, NY 13215-1920 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sharon C 
 



Ms. Allison Vincent 
305 Frederick St E 
East Syracuse, NY 13057-2451 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Allison Vincent 
 



Mr. Walter Comer 
30 Smokey Pines Dr 
Waynesville, NC 28786-8862 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Walter Comer 
 



Miss Karen Bullis 
13 Bonney Ln Apt 22 
Mansfield, MA 02048-3033 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Karen Bullis 
 



Mr. Vauhn Watson 
2 Indian Trce 
Kings Park, NY 11754-3718 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Vauhn Watson 
 



Mr. Ben Farrell 
1685 Ocean Bay Dr 
Virginia Beach, VA 23454-6809 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ben Farrell 
 



Mrs. Spring Ligi 
4615 Newington Rd 
Jefferson, MD 21755-8240 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Spring Ligi 
 



Mr. Bryce Bermingham 
3525 77th St 
Apt A36 
Jackson Heights, NY 11372-4560 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bryce Bermingham 
 



Mrs. Crystal Tracy 
5165 Rosemary Dr 
Chesapeake Beach, MD 20732-3451 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Crystal Tracy 
 



Ms. Aimee Abalo 
RR 
Girardville, PA 17935 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Aimee Abalo 
 



Mr. William Young 
226 Main St 
Leominster, MA 01453-2933 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. William Young 
 



Mrs. Karen Fedorov 
8044 Tackett Ln 
Bealeton, VA 22712-7844 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Karen Fedorov 
 



Ms. Mary Ann Scuttaro 
61 Overlook Ter 
Bloomfield, NJ 07003-3024 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Ann Scuttaro 
 



Miss ashley nottingham 
1803 1st Ave 
Altoona, PA 16602-3504 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss ashley nottingham 
 



Ms. Jennifer Bennett 
2226 Myrtle St Apt B 
Erie, PA 16502-2642 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Atlantic Herring Catch Monitoring and Bycatch Reduction 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jennifer Bennett 
 



Ms. Jeanne Minor 
4 James St 
Gaithersburg, MD 20877-1930 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jeanne Minor 
 



Mr. Ejay Clark 
160 Imperial Ave 
Westport, CT 06880-4908 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ejay Clark 
 



Ms. Lynn Gregory 
1219 Johns Creek Rd 
Cullowhee, NC 28723-7101 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Lynn Gregory 
 



Mrs. Nicole Weber 
7621 Paradise Beach Rd 
Pasadena, MD 21122-3514 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Nicole Weber 
 



Mr. Michael Silver 
11808 Harley Rd 
Mason Neck, VA 22079-3925 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael Silver 
 



Ms. Samantha Hinson 
PO Box 62 
Gatesville, NC 27938-0062 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Samantha Hinson 
 



Dr. Laura Jones 
507 Cayuga Heights Rd 
Ithaca, NY 14850-1421 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Laura Jones 
 



Mrs. Marie Dickenson 
2080 Lillaston Ln 
Hayes, VA 23072-3704 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Marie Dickenson 
 



Mr. jean public 
not available 
n/a, NJ 07932 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet.  i want real reform with quotas cut by 50%. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. jean public 
 



Ms. Kathleen S 
85 Fern St 
Bangor, ME 04401-5503 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kathleen S 
 



Mrs. Cathy Nieman 
312 Ivy Hill Rd 
Weaverville, NC 28787-9652 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Cathy Nieman 
 



Mr. Oliver Deex 
182 Captain Rd 
Longmeadow, MA 01106-2546 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Oliver Deex 
 



Mr. Raymond Shaw 
33 E Albion St 
Holley, NY 14470-1037 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Raymond Shaw 
 



Mr. Anton McInerney 
128 Park St 
North Reading, MA 01864-2540 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Anton McInerney 
 



Mr. David A. Lawrence 
51 Davenport Ave 
Morris Plains, NJ 07950-2005 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David A. Lawrence 
 



Mrs. Carol Dewees 
1374 Queen St 
Pottstown, PA 19464-5042 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Carol Dewees 
 



Mr. David Wolfanger 
7 Brookside Ter 
New Hartford, NY 13413-3701 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Wolfanger 
 



Ms. Paula Kirk 
14 Gary Cir 
Westborough, MA 01581-1810 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Paula Kirk 
 



Ms. Karol Judy 
187 Fernwood Dr 
Clinton, PA 15026-1588 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Karol Judy 
 



Mrs. Nina Kornstein 
59 Flanagan Dr 
Framingham, MA 01701-3714 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Nina Kornstein 
 



Mrs. Karen Miller 
627 President Ave 
Fall River, MA 02720-3717 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Karen Miller 
 



Ms. Erin Reilley 
15 Clinton St 
Farmingdale, NY 11735-2601 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Please Reduce Bycatch  
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be a last minute attempt to 
eliminate key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Erin Reilley 
 



Mr. Anthony Dohertry 
17248 Arrowwood Pl 
Round Hill, VA 20141-2490 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Anthony Dohertry 
 



Mrs. jc freedline 
3607 Moon Rd 
Sinclairville, NY 14782-9661 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. jc freedline 
 



Ms. Linda North 
804 Barrett Mountain Rd 
Taylorsville, NC 28681-8776 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Linda North 
 



Ms. Sarah Donahue 
8 Dawn Cir 
Andover, MA 01810-3370 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sarah Donahue 
 



Ms. Elizabeth Gibbs 
32 Allen Rd 
Norwalk, CT 06851-1719 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Elizabeth Gibbs 
 



Mr. Peter Sweeny 
92 Stephen Dr 
Pleasantville, NY 10570-1824 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
I urge you to approve and send to public comment the full range of 
management options that were developed to improve catch monitoring and 
reduce bycatch in the Atlantic herring fishery.  Almost four years ago, 
the New England Fishery Management Council initiated a plan to improve 
catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the Atlantic herring fishery  a 
move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public comments calling for 
effective action to reform the industrial herring midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Peter Sweeny 


